
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
December 7, 2022 
 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order. 
 
The minutes stood approved as read.  
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as read by Andrea Morrison. 
 
Committee/Department Reports: 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported a 102 average for November. This is an increase of 6 
from October. We are now in the Winter Quarter literature. There will be no Sunday School 
on Christmas Day and New Year’s Day.  
 
Youth: Cameron Edwards is planning a party for the youth on Dec. 18 and plans for the New 
Year. He will attend the Youth Conference sponsored by the KBC and will preach in Bro. 
Billy’s absence on New Year’s Day. 
 
W. M. U.:  We are collecting the Lottie Moon Missions Offering with a goal of $3,500. So 
far, $303 has been given.  
 
Music: Kathy Snow reported nineteen participated in the Christmas Cantata. The choir will 
resume practicing on January 15th.  
 
Trustees: Nothing to report. 
 



Transportation: Sam Graham reported checking the bus on Monday, and it is ready for any 
group to use.  
 
Security: Sam Graham reported they are providing security during worship services and that 
doorbells have been installed. The Security Office is presently under renovation. They 
enjoyed a fun-filled party and meal on Dec 2 with Wanda Buckler hosting.  
 
Children: Tiffany Underwood reported there will be a Children’s Christmas Party this Friday 
from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m. 
The new curriculum chosen is Orange.  
They are creating a rotation team of nursery workers. There will be a T.V. installed that will 
live-stream the service.  
 
Renovation: Don Veatch reported the Sanctuary flooring has been installed along with 
painting. Work is being done to fix cracks in the drywall in ceiling of Fellowship Hall. The 
audio/video is 90-95% complete. Work continues on the upstairs restrooms. While we plan 
to return to the Sanctuary for services in mid-January, it will not be complete, with wood 
work/trim still to be installed.  
 
Deacons: Adam Bland reported all the deacons were present for the meeting. Bro. Billy was 
absent due to sickness. They have no recommendations.  
 
Personnel: No report.  
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business:  
Stephen Carney, representing the Stewardship Committee, presented and made a motion we 
accept the Proposed Budget for 2023, with total budgeted expenditures of $251,057.93. This 
budget calls for an average weekly collection of $4,828.04. This is an approximate increase 
of $15,000 over the 2022 budget. Motion carried. 
 
Josh Veatch made a motion an Internet Service Ad hoc Committee be formed to investigate 
ways that we can update our technology for wireless internet. Those who have agreed to 
serve are Kaylene Poff, Cameron Edwards, Mike Peterson, Eddie Snow, and Josh Veatch. 
Second by Sam Graham. Motion carried.  
 
Mark Carney assumed role as Moderator.  
 



Bro. Billy Compton made a motion that we have another Tent Revival starting on Back to 
Church Sunday, Sept 17 and continue through Wed, the 20th. Second by Josh Veatch. Motion 
carried.  
 
Josh Veatch made a motion that the church purchase a custom-built desk, to be built by B.J. 
Buckler, at a cost of $1,200 for the Security Office. This amount will be covered by using 
$100 from the Safety and Security Fund and the remainder will be from the General Fund. 
Second by Sam Graham. Motion carried.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion we adjourn. Motion carried.  


